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second dash may follow the DEAR sub-
section number. As applicable, num-
bers to the right of the second dash 
represent subordinate subsections. 

(3) To the extent practicable, the sub-
part number corresponds with the FAR 
part which contains related coverage, 
and the section number corresponds 
with the FAR subpart which contains 
related coverage (e.g., the coverage 
contained in DEAR 970.0309 corresponds 
with material contained in FAR 3.9). 

(4) Where the FAR does not contain 
related coverage on a particular sub-
ject, the DEAR section number will be 
numbered using numbers of 70 and up 
(e.g., 970.0370). 

(b) Special Note Regarding Clause Num-
bering. The section number for clauses 
prescribed in part 970 are numbered to 
correspond with the subpart in which 
the clause is prescribed (e.g., 970.5203–1 
is prescribed for use at subpart 970.03). 

Subpart 970.03—Improper Busi-
ness Practices and Personal 
Conflicts of Interest 

970.0309 Whistleblower Protection of 
Contractor Employees. 

970.0309–1 Applicability. 

The contracting officer shall refer to 
48 CFR subpart 903.9 regarding the ap-
plicability of the DOE Employee Pro-
tection Program to management and 
operating contracts. 

970.0370 Management Controls and 
Improvements. 

970.0370–1 Policy. 

(a) Management and operating con-
tractors shall develop and maintain 
systems of management and quality 
control to discourage waste, fraud and 
abuse; and to ensure that components, 
products, and services that are pro-
vided to DOE satisfy the contractor’s 
obligations under the contract. 

(b) As a part of the required overall 
management structure, the contractor 
must maintain management control 
systems which, in compliance with the 
requirements of the clause at 48 CFR 
970.5203–1: 

(1) Are documented and satisfactory 
to DOE; 

(2) Ensure that all levels of manage-
ment are accountable for effective 
management systems and internal con-
trols within their areas of assigned re-
sponsibility; 

(3) Cover both programmatic and ad-
ministrative functions; 

(4) Provide reasonable assurance that 
Government resources are safeguarded 
against theft, fraud, waste, and unau-
thorized use; 

(5) Promote efficient and effective 
operations; 

(6) Ensure that all obligations and 
costs incurred are in compliance with 
the intended purposes and the terms 
and conditions of the contract; 

(7) Properly record, manage, and re-
port all revenues, expenditures, trans-
actions and assets; 

(8) Maintain financial, statistical and 
other reports necessary to maintain ac-
curate, reliable, and timely account-
ability and management controls; 

(9) Are periodically reviewed to en-
sure that the systems provide reason-
able assurance that the objectives of 
the system are being accomplished and 
that these controls are working effec-
tively; 

(10) Are in accordance with the 
Comptroller General’s standards for in-
ternal controls, as set forth in the Gen-
eral Accounting Office Policy and Pro-
cedures Manual For Guidance To Fed-
eral Agencies, (Oct 1984), as amended. 

(c) Management and operating con-
tractors shall also develop and main-
tain a baseline program of quality as-
surance that will implement docu-
mented performance and quality stand-
ards, and management controls and as-
sessment techniques to ensure compo-
nents, services, and products meet 
DOE’s, design criteria and other gov-
erning and applicable specifications. 

(d) DOE expects all its contractors to 
seek to identify improvements in any 
aspect of performance. Management 
and operating contracts are very large 
and complex; therefore, the opportuni-
ties to identify changes in performance 
that will increase the effectiveness or 
efficiency of contract performance are 
more prevalent than under other con-
tracts. The clause at 48 CFR 970.5203–2 
requires DOE management and oper-
ating contractors to affirmatively seek 
to identify, evaluate, and institute, 
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